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Dear Faithful, 

Christ is in our midst! Yes, during these difficult times, Christ is with us. I see His Spirit in the selfless acts of healthcare 
professionals and essential workers. I see His Spirit in the generosity of our parishioners who have continued to support 
our parish and donate their stimulus checks to the less fortunate. I see His Spirit in the efforts of so many individuals to 
ensure our Holy Sacraments continue even during these challenging times. Our work continues. 

The great work in our many ministries is supported by your donations to offertory. It all starts there. Those dollars have 
supported and made possible in the past fiscal year: 

Over 1450 visits to offer the Eucharist to those who are homebound 
Celebration of over 660 Masses 
Financial assistance to 455 families through our St. Vincent De Paul Society 
The education in our faith of 350 children 
First Reconciliation and First Communion for 69 children 
Baptism of 17 infants 
Confirmation of 35 young people 
And countless acts of comfort, fellowship and support 

We still have more to do. Although overall offertory increased from last year, the last quarter of our fiscal year brought a 
reduction in offertory as we had to close during the pandemic. This reduction continues in our current fiscal year. We 
understand the suffering of many in our parish - those who have been sick and those who have lost their jobs. We 
continue to pray for our brothers and sisters in Christ and to support their financial needs through our St. Vincent de Paul 
Society. All of us, but especially those who have been blessed with financial stability, need to examine our current level of 
giving, and thoughtfully and prayerfully consider how much to give hack in thanksgiving to God. 

As a family, we need everyone to participate to the extent they can. The reality is that many parishioners do not financially 
support their parish or do so regularly. We need 100% participation - everyone giving to the parish on a 
regular and consistent basis. For those who already give regularly, I thank you! 

I also ask those of you who are able, to consider assisting with our liturgical ministries during this time. Many of our 
volunteers are part of the more vulnerable population, and simply not able to participate due to the current conditions. 
Now is the time for those who are able to step up and help by actively participating. Your service will not only help us to 
strengthen our parish, it will help you feel more connected as well. 

Finally, and most importantly, I ask you to examine your prayer life. During this time of reduced external activities, I hope 
your spiritual life has expanded. Although we have had to change the way we do things here at Holy Family, we have 
endeavored to continue to support spiritual development for all our parishioners. In addition to the liturgy offered in 
person and online, and our First Friday devotions, we have purchased a subscription to Formed.org for our parishioners. 
Through prayer we encounter God. Start wherever you are, and simply add to that. Start your day in quiet prayer and 
meditation and see what a difference that can make. May the worship of Christ our God in thought, word and deed be 
always central in our hearts and minds. Jesus, Mary and Joseph, Holy Family of Nazareth, pray for us. 

Thank you for allowing me to serve you here at Holy Family. 
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